September 1953 Journal

Tribute Paid to Charter Member
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Friends of Frank Shapland, or “Shappie” as he is more popularly known, will be sorry to learn that he is in the hospital, suffering from the irreparable ravages caused by time, and for which there is no known cure. Frank is now 85 years of age, and as a charter member of this local, helped to found it over 50 years ago. For a number of years he was our recording secretary, and used to report the local union meetings in shorthand. We still have the old minute books, in which some of the minutes are waiting for Frank to transcribe them into longhand. I don’t expect that he will ever get around to doing that now. Frank is one of the few remaining links with an age that demanded great courage and sacrifice from trade union members. To him and the rest of that rapid diminishing band of half forgotten heroes who braved the sneers of fellow workmen and the open enmity of employers, we offer this humble tribute while there are still a few of them left alive to receive it. May the brief span on earth yet left to them be made happier by the knowledge that the traditions they worked so hard to create will be upheld by their successors. 

Besides being our recording secretary, “Shappie,” for this was his pen name, was a prolific writer of stories, some founded on fact, others pure fantasy. Our editor is well acquainted with Frank as an author, and perhaps has something on file to reprint.

We celebrated our 51st official birthday last month with the customary banquet and dance. The hardworking committee deserves a hearty vote of thanks. 


We are going to miss another good recording secretary, Jack Driscoll. The pioneering spirit has taken Jack up to Kitimat, where men are men. We wish him every success, and sincerely regret the loss to the local of a conscientious and capable officer who somehow always managed to grasp what we were saying and managed to record it accurately, keeping his pipe going at the same time. We expect him back with us by winter.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.
